
17 June 2020 

 

IMAs and PIRRs, 

Attached is a letter from the Commander of the Air Force Reserve Lt. Gen. Scobee.  It is an Exception to 
Policy that allows reservists to travel to their UNIT OF ASSIGNMENT to perform IDTs and Annual Tour.  
This is exciting news for all of us, but I want to make sure you understand that this is NOT a blanket 
waiver for you to head to your unit and perform your IDTs and AT without your assigned 
supervisor/commander’s approval.   

Each installation commander is responsible for establishing the HPCON level and limiting or not limiting 
travel to or from his or her base.  Before you plan on performing any IDTs or AT using this letter, it’s 
important that you first discuss your plans with your active duty/assigned supervisor.  While this letter 
does provide you clearance to travel from your home to your assigned duty location for IDTs and AT (not 
RPA or MPA), it doesn’t take precedence over the wishes or direction of your unit or your assigned 
installation commander.   

Please make sure you keep the following points in mind when determining whether or not you should or 
can travel to your unit for duty: 

- This letter only applies to your unit of assignment.  If you are considering travel to ANY other 
location, you’ll need a separate ETP. 

- This letter only applies to IDTs and AT.  If you are planning official travel for any other reason 
(RPA, MPA, etc) you’ll need a separate ETP. 

- Some locations, especially those OCONUS, require a 14-day Restriction of Movement (ROM).  
This letter does not necessarily cover that, so if your travel requires it, you’ll need to work that out with 
your active duty unit and/or detachment first. 

In a nutshell, Gen Scobee is granting permission for you to travel from your home to your unit of 
assignment for IDTs or AT.  If you need ROM for the location OR if you’re traveling to a different location 
OR for a different reason, this letter may not apply.  Direct any questions to your assigned/active duty 
unit and/or your detachment.  This ETP will definitely make it easier for some of you to serve and fulfill 
your R/R and FY requirements, but it’s not a catch-all.  When it doubt, ask.  We are here to help. 

Thank you for ALL you do. 

 

 

Col. Amy Boehle 

Commander, HQ RIO 




